
 
 

 

 

 

Effective Monday, August 2
th

, 2021 we are implementing a 

new process for our Type & Screen test due to an update in the 

AABB Standards.  

 

If a Type & Screen is collected on a patient, the new standard 

requires us to collect a second sample on that patient to confirm 

their blood type if they do not have previous blood type history 

with us at St. Luke’s or if the sample is not collected with an 

electronic identification system (Mobilab).  

 
This will mostly affect patients who are drawn at clinic locations, as 

Mobilab is not used.  

 

When a second collection is required, the test Type and Screen Status 

will be resulted as “Type & Scrn Pending.” Once complete, the 

laboratory will result the test Type and Screen Status with “Type 

&Scrn Comp,” indicating products may then be transfused.  

 

  
Please contact the St. Luke’s Laboratory Transfusion Service Department with any 

questions, 218-249-5301 or Jon Steinhauer, MD Laboratory Medical Director, 

218-249-5208. 
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